DRAFT MINUTES OF THE WEST LAVINGTON ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD ON FRIDAY 25th MAY 2012 AT 7.30pm IN THE VILLAGE HALL
Present: 
Chairman of the Parish Council and of the Meeting:  Cllr Liz Evans;

Plus seven members of West Lavington Parish Council, and Cllr R Gamble, Wiltshire Council;
 Approx 50 members of the public, the attendance list being filed with the file copy of these minutes.

Apologies:
Cllr Diccox, Cllr Page, Cllr Wadman, Mr & Mrs Hiscock. 
Minutes:
The minutes of the previous meeting of May 2011 were approved and signed by the Chairman.
Matters arising: There were none.

Chairman’s Report:

Cllr Evans reported on the work of the Parish Council over the past year, attached to the file copy of these Minutes.
Financial Report for 20011/12:
The Parish Council’s financial statement was provided to all present, and explained. There were no questions.
Presentation by Aster Homes:

Representatives of Aster Homes gave a short presentation on their plans for replacing some garaging in Eastfield and Sandfield with new housing. Questions from the floor centred on the displacement of cars otherwise garaged, existing parking problems and narrow streets, together with the use of verges and green spaces for parking. Aster Homes undertook to consider the matters raised in any revised scheme brought forward for approval.
The Stage Post site:

In the absence of the invited Developer, Cllr Gamble gave a summary of the planning issues surrounding this site and the potential options for its re-development. Discussion from the floor centred on the opportunity for more affordable housing, and the maintenance of the character of the village, as well as the heritage asset of the core building. The consensus was to await further developments and reserve comment until such time as further proposals were available.
Wiltshire Councillor’s Report:
Cllr Gamble commented on the current roadworks and the effect on local business, urging all to support local trade. He thanked Community Speedwatch, drew attention to revised speed limits on the B3098, and current work to promote a diversion of high-sided lorries. He went on to consider the prospect of a rail station at Lydeway in the future, and commented that the local bus services appeared stable at the moment. Cllr Gamble concluded by explaining the proposals for constituency boundary changes, and the consultation process.
Reports from Village Organisations:
Note: A copy of all the reports given to the meeting are filed with these minutes. The following reports were given:

Dauntsey’s School                      Dauntsey’s Aided Primary School

Neighbourhood Watch              The Youth Club

The Southbank Fund                  The WI
Village Care & Link
        The Twinning Association
The Village Hall

        News and Views magazine
The PCC & Church                      Community Speedwatch
The Lavington & District Swimming Club 
Meeting open to the public:



Mr Wood was thanked by a member of the public for his work in setting up Community Speedwatch. There were no other matters raised.
There being no further business the Chairman thanked all present for their attendance and closed the meeting at 9.30pm, after which light refreshments were served.
                                                  Signed …………………………………………………………………… (Chairman)    May 2013
